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The Permanent Council held a special meeting to receive Senator Richard G. Lugar, Chairman of the U.S. Senate Foreign Relations Committee.
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In his presentation, Senator Lugar, the first member of the US Congress to address the OAS, praised the role of the OAS in fostering democracy in the region. He indicated also that democracy was being tested in the hemisphere. 

In his remarks, Senator Lugar stated that it was his belief that stable democracy and abundant prosperity will become the norm in the Western Hemisphere if countries commit themselves to the principles and the hard work of democracy. In this regard he mentioned the spirit of partnership and the need to address poverty and economic dislocation in Latin America and the Caribbean. He also indicated that democracy would be strengthened by broadening property rights in Latin America and the Caribbean and, furthermore, that close attention should be paid to preparing nations to trade successfully. He said, as well, that democracy in the Hemisphere would benefit from the strengthening of the OAS itself. 

Senator Lugar alluded also to the expansion of the number of OAS mandates since the First Summit of the Americas in Miami in 1994 and the confidence demonstrated by the leaders in making the OAS a critical player in advancing the political, economic, and social commitments that they made.

The remarks by Senator Lugar, as well as the interventions made by the Chair of the Permanent Council, Ambassador Miguel Ruíz Cabañas of Mexico, and Secretary General César Gaviria are reflected in the minutes of this meeting, CP/ACTA1428/04.
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